
 

Love God - Follow Jesus - Invite All 

 Prince of Peace Lutheran Church August 2025 

Sunday School Registration 
 

Scan this QR Code or go to Princeofpeace.net to 
register. 

  
Registration is now open for Sunday School classes this fall which will 
begin on Rally Day, September 7. There is no charge for Sunday 
School at Prince of Peace. We look forward to meeting at 9:00am on 
Sunday mornings throughout the program year. Please contact Karen 
Wagner, wagner@princeofpeace.net if you have any questions. 

https://onrealm.org/PrincePeaceLuth87500/PublicRegistrations/Event?linkString=Mzc3N2Y4ZWUtMzRlNy00ZmNmLWFjZDEtYjJlYzAwMWQ2ZWEz
mailto:wagner@princeofpeace.net
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Pastor’s Perspective - New Staff Position 
 Pastor Erin Clausen (she/her) 

“See, I am doing a new thing! Now it springs up; do you not perceive it? I am making a way in the wilderness 
and streams in the desert.”         - (Isaiah 43:19) 

At Prince of Peace, our “new year” begins each July 1. It’s on that day that we officially begin with new peo-
ple on the congregation council and boards and a newly adopted budget. I am grateful to all of you who do so 
much ministry at Prince of Peace. Many of you do this ‘behind the scenes,’ without serving on a board, a 
committee, or the council. However, running the ministry of the church ALSO takes a lot of people who step 
into these elected positions. The Congregation Council are those whom you elect to, alongside me as your 
pastor, care for the mission and direction of the congregation. Each new council gives us the opportunity to 
discern God’s calling in new and different ways. Each new budget year gives us the opportunity to experience 
God doing a new thing through our ministry. 

This year, one of these new things will be increasing our external revenue sources through expanded commu-
nity engagement. Over the last couple of years, Mark Walther has worked tirelessly to form and steward rela-
tionships with ministry partners, space sharing partners, and plan and host events at Prince of Peace. Not 
wanting the tireless to become tired and most importantly, in an effort to increase staff and congregation own-
ership in stewarding community relationships, two years ago the council created, and the congregation elect-
ed, a new committee called the Community Engagement Committee. These folks will come alongside Mark 
to support, continue, and expand the work that is already being done. We hope that with many people stew-
arding relationships and sharing ideas, PoP’s mission to Love God. Follow Jesus. Invite All. will be expand-
ed. We also expect that these relationships will continue to result not just in ministry but in financial re-
sources that support the continued ministry of the church. 

This year, we are expanding this even further. You may have noticed or heard that included in the budget 
adopted at the annual meeting is $15,000 intended for paid staff time also to attend this work. The congrega-
tion council, personnel committee, staff, and I are working on a job description and hopes/expectations for 
this position. There is much more to share, and there will be more to share in the coming months too! If you 
were at the annual meeting, you will remember that as the meeting unfolded, this new opportunity was not 
able to be discussed. If you have questions, please let me know, or come to the next Coffee with the Council 
(August 17) to learn more.  

Choosing to put financial resources toward this position was a difficult decision for the council, particularly 
while at the same time choosing not to offer financial raises to church staff and pastor this year. The council 
had to balance the anxiety about our current financial position with the hope that investing in this way will 
have positive financial results. The decision to invest in this way was predicated on an understanding that we 
will reduce costs where possible (check out the Board of Finance reports to discover places where we have 
already found savings!). It was also made with the hope that intentional, accountable staff time will create 
consistency and stability for the long term that will enable the Community Engagement Committee and other 
volunteers to continue to grow this outreach ministry as a sustainable economic engine for the church’s min-
istry.  

Looking into the future, I estimate that in 20 years, 90% (or more) of the congregation’s income will need to 
come from sources outside of “regular tithes and offerings.” While this seems like a long time away, Prince 
of Peace’s council is hard at work NOW joining God in this new thing. While we differ in personal perspec-
tives about whether and how this new position might lead us toward continued and increased financial stabil-
ity, we continue to be committed to working together on behalf of this congregation to live into the mission 
God has set out for us.  

You will continue to hear much more in the coming weeks and months as we both try this new thing and con-
tinue to reduce expenses in other areas. Please always feel welcome to share your ideas, thoughts, and ques-
tions with me and council members. We may not yet have all the answers, but we will work together to dis-
cover the next new thing God is bringing us. Throughout it all, please continue to keep Prince of Peace, our 
ministry, and our elected council members in your prayers. May our present and future be guided by the God 
who always makes a way in the wilderness… and always with something new.  
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  Coffee With Council  
 by Terri Lamberti (she/her) 

 

 

“There is time for everything. And there is a time for every event under heaven. A time to be silent 

and a time to speak.”        Ecclesiastes 3:1 & 7b 

 

Marketing and research say it can take up to six points of contact before someone actually “hears” 
a message. Maybe the message is delivered as an article in the paper or online or on TV in the 
form of an advertisement (flashy or oddly quiet). Or perhaps someone tells you about an event at 
church that you didn’t know was happening, even though there were announcements before ser-
vice, Wednesday Constant Contact messages and flyers on tables in the Fellowship Hall. All of this 
is not to make you feel bad about “missing” something at church but to let you know that the Coun-
cil wants to make sure you know you have an outlet or point of contact for your questions…you 
have a time to speak!  And they promise to “hear” your message the first time! 

Church Council invites you to share your comments and questions with them during Coffee with 
Council four times during the church year. (But know you can ask a question of Council or Pastor 
at ANY time…this is just a formal time to remind you we are here to listen and respond as re-
quired!)  I have even read about Coffee with the Village Board in Hoffman Estates and Coffee with 
the Council in the Village of Schaumburg…coffee and information seem to be “the thing” lately at 
the municipal level. At Prince of Peace the Council will listen, not just spew information! 

Come and visit the Council members at the table in the Fellowship Hall on the following dates after 
church, at 11:15: 

   Sunday, August 17, 2025 

   Sunday, November 16, 2025 

   Sunday, February 8, 2026 

   Sunday, May 3, 2026 

If your question cannot be addressed by someone at the table, the appropriate person will be noti-
fied of your question and respond accordingly. Perhaps multiple Boards will need to work together 
to address the question or maybe Council will need to discuss and vote to make a change. We will 
also have current financials available for your information (to view or take a hard copy). The Coun-
cil is here to “hear” you speak. Thanks for all you do to help make Prince of Peace the vibrant con-
gregation we are to Love God. Follow Jesus. Invite All.  
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Early Childhood Programs at Prince of Peace 
By Michelle Heberling, Director 

 Greetings from the preschool! 
 

Happy summer everyone! 

We have had such a great time with our summer camps! Our weeks have been filled with fun 
during popcorn week, pretzel week, and cereal week. We’ve had a great time with all activities 
around the food themes - taste tests, science experiments, cooking projects, art, minute to win it 
games, scavenger hunts, books, and more.  The kids have made new friends and reconnected 
with friends from the past. It’s been so wonderful to see some of our alumni back at camp. Our 
connections with the families is such a treasure! 

If you know anyone looking for a preschool where kids will feel seen, loved, grow, and have a ton 
of fun, please send them our way. I would love to meet them and show them our preschool. We 
have classes for 2 - 5-year-olds. www.princeofpeacepreschool.net 

School Supplies Collection for Lutheran Social Services of Illinois 
 

LSSI depends on the generosity of congregations in Illinois to provide backpacks and school supplies for chil-
dren in their care, especially now that more families are struggling with rising food and health care costs. 
Prince of Peace, as a mission partner, is committed to helping the hundreds of Chicagoland children in the 
Foster Care and Intact Family Care programs.  

Our goal will be 90+ backpacks this year! (Last year, we donated 87 backpacks) 

Our collection this year will be from July 20 to August 3 and includes:  

backpacks, especially the large, sturdy ones 

All donations must be new and unused. They can be dropped off in the bin marked “LSSI School Supplies” in 
the Fellowship Hall on Sunday mornings, or in the church office during weekday office hours.  

You may also participate by sending a check payable to Prince of Peace Lutheran Church, or authorize a pay-
ment online, annotated “LSSI school supplies.”  Your donation will be used to purchase backpacks. The 
checks/online donations must be received at church on or before August 3rd. 

The collection ends August 3rd. Our donations will be picked up at the end of that week, to allow enough 
time for LSSI staff to distribute them to the children before school starts on August 18th. 

Questions? Contact Chris Chason at 847-882-0982 

colored pencils 

crayons—24 per box  

pens—black, blue, and red 

pencils 

pencil sharpeners 

children’s markers (not permanent markers) 

erasers—large, usually pink  

pocket folders—solid colors 

glue sticks  

rulers 

wide ruled notebook paper 

scissors 

highlighters 

tissues 

gift cards to Target or Walmart so that the older kids 
can purchase what their school and grade level require
-- $10.00 to $20.00. 

http://www.princeofpeacepreschool.net/
https://princeofpeacepreschool.my.canva.site/#home
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"Jesus said to his disciples, 'Occasions for stumbling are bound to come, but woe to anyone by whom they 
come!... if the same person sins against you seven times a day, and turns back to you seven times and says, 'I 
repent,' you must forgive.' "          - Luke: 17:1 & 4 

We are going to try something new this month in worship at Prince of Peace. On August 24th we will use a 
liturgy new to us for that one Sunday called Of the Land and Seasons. In the introduction of the leader’s 
guide for the service it says, "Of the Land and Seasons is intended for quarterly use, once each season. ...the 
themes and images developed in this are those of life on the land: tending, shepherding, planting, nurturing, 
protecting, reaping, training. The observances affirm the sacredness of the farm, orchard, and ranch, and the 
holiness of the calling to tend God's garden and produce food for the world." The recommended Gospel in 
this service is Luke 17:1-10, an excerpt is above. Jesus talks of forgiveness: the need for us to be forgiven, 
and the need for us to forgive. Much can be said about how humankind has treated God's garden and the need 
for forgiveness, but we must also be willing to forgive those trespasses by others to move forward, as much 
as seven times a day! This all can be a tall order for us! The hope is this service will help us to celebrate our 
relationship with the land, and to each other, and give us reflection on each other as we move forward togeth-
er. We will also celebrate the remaining seasons for the rest of the year: Fall, winter, and spring, each on a 
different date during each season. Let see how these services inspire and connect with us together beginning 
August 24th. 

Members of Prince of Peace's Adult Choir will be participating in a special performance by Elmhurst Choral 
Union on Saturday August 30th at 3:00pm. "An American Civil War Memorial" composed by Dr. Michael 
Karasis in remembrance of the 160th anniversary of the conclusion of the Civil War will be presented at the 
Elmhurst Reformed Church with professional orchestra, soloists, and Elmhurst Choral Union with narration 
provided by Wesley Truman Daniel, great-grandson of President Harry S. Truman. A memorial Color-Guard 
will also be present from the Elmhurst American Legion to honor those who died during this the bloodiest 
conflict in American history. It's an event you do not want to miss. Tickets are available at ECU web-
site www.elmhurstchoralunion.org. 

POP ensembles will begin again in September: Adult Choir on September 4th, Handbell Choir September 
11th, Crossroads ongoing. Become a part of making music at Prince of Peace! 

Music Notes... by Scott Uddenberg 

http://www.elmhurstchoralunion.org
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Stephen Ministry 

Those Were the Days (from August 2010) 
By Janet Ichida 

 

The grandma is laid up this month, but here is an article she's written in the past. If you 
need to talk to someone - reach out to a Stephen Minister! 

 

“The Lord remembers us and will bless us”      Psalm 115:12a 

 

This month I was invited to my class reunion of something more than ten years.  Some people ‘s 
enthusiasm for the big event bubbles from every pore.  Others shrink in fear of not living up to this 
mythical bar self-placed at enormous altitudes. I’m keeping track on Facebook of crash diets, 
clothes purchases and new hairstyles. Many comments include reminiscences about former times 
when we had less weight but more energy, higher hopes but lower responsibilities, less technolo-
gy but more free time. Overall we had fewer kids, husbands, pounds, bills and worries but more 
secrets, boyfriends, homework, parental rules and needs for new clothes. 

It’s interesting to view the immediate reactions when one is told to remember their days in high 
school. What do you think of first? Maybe you think of your feet racing toward home base. (That 
one is obviously not mine.) You could think of your legs kicking in a swimming pool. (That is more 
like it!) Your torso could be twisting and convulsing in the latest dance moves. (I actually won a 
disco contest, thank you very much.) Those arms could be wrapped around a first, or second, or 
third love of the week.  Your cool mouth is going full steam with groovy talk about the latest 8-track 
from the Herman Hermits. (You can figure out my age.) 

Yet others think of legs that ran from the law. Maybe your torso hid bruises created by lashes from 
a drunken father. A wider top might try to hide an unwanted pregnancy. That tired brain could feel 
defeated from one more multiple-choice test. 

It’s hard to tell about one’s past. Many of us have crammed awful memories into the corners of our 
hearts, but after all these years, that gruesome bulk is threatening to burst. Some histories still 
need to be released to allow peace. 

Sometimes, it is better to relive these memories with someone, but a person who is not a close 
friend. AH-HA! Stephen Ministry to the rescue. Do you realize that our church has trained mem-
bers of the congregation who are sitting home right now waiting to get a phone call from a Ste-
phen Leader? Do you know that even though a Stephen Minister may not have a care receiver, 
they still attend meetings twice a month to maintain their skills?  Do you know that the Stephen 
Leaders are praying today that if you need help, you will call to find out more about this wonderful 
program? It is totally free and completely confidential. Weekly meetings will be set up at a time 
convenient for you and your Stephen Minister. 

Next year, you can look back and think of the loving support your Stephen Minister provided just 
by listening. We don’t give advice. We don’t make judgments. We just are ready to help mold that 
heart when you release histories. Give one of us a call. We can answer any questions. (Well, may-
be we know some answers about Stephen Ministry, not tough math ones or ones about all those 
buttons on remote controls.) 

 
 Janet Ichida          Pam Johnson       Glenda Klein-Mali           Tom Pfeiffer         Mary Simonis 

630-650-8336          847-382-7521         847-519-3933           847-313-5702        847-571-2541 
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,  

You are invited to a POP Women’s Retreat! 
 

Rooted in God: Embracing All Seasons of  
Life  

with Balance and Wellness 
 

Who: Women of POP and guests (21 and older) 

What: One Day Women’s Retreat 

Where: Camp Reinberg 1801 N Quentin Road in Palatine  

(transportation will be available) 

When: Saturday, November 1
st
, 8:30-4:00pm 

Cost: $20* please register and pay via QR code or link here or contact 
the church office at 847-885-7010.  

 

Please join us in this wooded, natural Cook County Forest Preserve setting geared to help reset 
your internal clock mentally, physically, and spiritually! The Board of Evangelism is inviting you to a 
women's retreat especially designed to bridge the gap between younger and more experienced 
women. Invite your friends, sisters, daughters, nieces, and granddaughters to join us! 

What you will experience: God’s love through an inspiring day filled with music, prayer, a dynamic 
speaker, activities to enrich your life and well-being, and a special message from Pastor Erin. 
Paved walking trails await, a comfortable lodge, fire pit, delicious food (dietary needs will be accom-
modated), and the gift of Christian community will set the stage for a memorable day. 

Please join us for an opportunity to be heard and to listen, to laugh, learn, sing, pray, and be sur-
rounded by women who will support and encourage you in your everyday life.  

Financial assistance is available, please contact Renee Lucas at ralfarmgirl@gmail.com or text 312
-316-8394 for this or any other questions. 

Mission Trip at Home News 
 

This year’s Mission-At-Home is in progress. There are many repairs and tasks being done at 

Prince of Peace and many hands needed to complete those jobs. A total of 34 individuals were 

involved on Tuesday, Thursday, and Friday, July 22, 24, and 25.  

Thank you to everyone who helps in any way! Look around the building 

and the grounds and check out the wonderful results of the volunteers. 

Say a thank you to those who gave their time and their talents!  

https://onrealm.org/PrincePeaceLuth87500/PublicRegistrations/Event?linkString=ZDU5NDAzNDctOTI5Mi00OGYyLThjZGItYjMxNTAwMGZkMWE2
http://ralfarmgirl@gmail.com/
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Children’s and Family Ministries 
by Karen Wagner 

 

Blessing of the Back Packs and Briefcases 

Everyone is invited to bring back packs or briefcases for a special back-to-school blessing on 
Sunday, August 10th. A souvenir token will be given for each backpack or briefcase. 
 

Stepping Stones 

Watch for information emailed to families regarding each of the specific Stepping Stones this 
year. The first one will be the Blessing of Three-Year Olds who begin Sunday School this fall. 
That celebration will be on Sunday, September 7 at 9:45am. 
 

Sunday School Volunteers Needed 

Contact Karen Wagner or Jose Macias if you can help. 

PoP for Confirmation and Emerge  
 

by Emily Uddenberg 

I believe when I started my position as Director of Youth Ministries, it was Pastor Erin who told me that by 
Year 3 I would be able to say I know how to do this job. That timeline has been spot on. The first year, I was 
doing the motions and having fun learning how to make connections with the kids in a different way than I 
had as just a member of the congregation. Year 2 I had a grasp of all the things I knew I should be doing but 
hadn't figured out how to do those things. Now that I have had a class of kids who have gone through the full 
Confirmation program, I have a solid plan on what I want to accomplish with the kids who go through our 
Confirmation curriculum.  

I know this idea may sound obvious, but I am training kids to be members of our church. I suppose I have 
been more focused on Prince of Peace, little "c" church, not the general ELCA big "C" church. We (myself, 
Pastor Erin, and lay guides Tom Lamberti and Mary Simonis), share our upbringings and history of the Lu-
theran Church to establish an understanding of how the congregation got to where it is today. We teach them 
the stories and the words to say during worship. We teach them leadership skills through community projects 
that take weeks of preparation and execution. We teach them membership involvement by finding places to 
use their strengths in the ministries of our congregation, like teaching Sunday School or joining Tech Team, 
or bringing a dessert for the Lenten Event dessert competition. We offer opportunities to be part of worship 
services beyond just experiencing the service, by sharing musical talents on festival Sundays or reading 
scripture.  

Kids have so many different activities to spend their time doing, and the timeless complicated "how do we 
get kids to show up" is also a part of this program. I tell parents, and kids, that I would rather see them when 
I can and be 110% present and ready to do the things than never see them at all. This flexibility and team-
work with families has been really successful. Ask our recent confirmands what their future at Prince of 
Peace looks like.... They will tell you that Prince of Peace is their church and future spouses better be on 
board with that. I know that there are still plenty of kinks and adjustments that can and will be made as each 
new class of Confirmation kids needs something a little different, so programming changes ever so slightly. 
But I am excited to have awesome high schoolers help me continue to create a bright future for our church, 
for both next month, and the next several years to come. God has blessed me and the congregation with 
amazing families who bring giggles and youthful energy to our community, and that makes this job so much 
fun. Parents, check your calendar and register for all of the amazing Youth activities PoP has to offer! 
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Book Club 
The POP Book Club meets August 27

th
 and 29

th
. 

The POP Book Club will be discussing “Counting Miracles” by Nicholas 
Sparks for August.  There are two meeting times.  One is August 27

th
 at 7 

PM in the conference room across from the office.  The second meeting 
will be at 10 AM on August 29

th
 in the same conference room.  Lunch will 

follow after for those available. 

Tanner Hughes was raised by his grandparents, following in his grandfa-
ther’s military footsteps to become an Army Ranger. His whole life has 
been spent abroad, and he is the proverbial rolling stone: happiest when 
off on his next adventure, zero desire to settle down. But when his grand-
mother passes away, her last words to him are to find where you belong. 
She also drops a bombshell, telling him the name of the father he never 

knew—and where to find him. 

Tanner is due at his next posting soon, but his curiosity is piqued, and he sets out for Asheboro, 
North Carolina, to ask around. He’s been in town for less than twenty-four hours when he meets 
Kaitlyn Cooper, a doctor and single mom. They both feel an immediate connection; Tanner knows 
Kaitlyn has a story to tell, and he wants to hear it. To Kaitlyn, Tanner is mysterious, exciting—and 
possibly leaving in just a few weeks. 

Meanwhile, nearby, eighty-three-year-old Jasper lives alone in a cabin bordering a national forest. 
With only his old dog, Arlo, for company, he lives quietly, haunted by a tragic accident that took 
place decades before. When he hears rumors that a white deer has been spotted in the forest—a 
creature of legend that inspired his father and grandfather—he becomes obsessed with protecting 
the deer from poachers. 

As these characters’ fates orbit closer together, none of them is expecting a miracle . 
. . but that may be exactly what is about to alter their futures forever.  

Please join us for a discussion about the book. Questions call Kathy Tweeten at 847-
971-0192 or kat8@aol.com with questions. 

Donations to Viator House of Hospitality— 

Uplifting the Ministry for Young Men seeking Asylum 
 

Thank you to all who contributed the household items, clothes, cash donations, and Aldi gift cards that VHH 
asked for this spring. They were delivered on June 20, 2025. Two young men from 2 nations enthusiastically 
unloaded the donations and expressed their gratitude many times for these gifts: 

 2 - 6-piece twin bedding sets—comforter, sheets, pillowcases, etc. 

 4 - twin comforters and 1 twin blanket 

 5 - twin sheet sets 

 2 - twin mattress protecters 

 6 - pillows 

 An assortment of personal towels, kitchen towels, dishcloths and cleaning cloths 

 An assortment of T shirts and polo shirts 

 An assortment of cleaning supplies—floor cleaner, dishwashing liquid, and dishwasher detergent 

 Ninja blender     

 Aldi gift cards:  4 cards, at $100.00 each. 

mailto:kat8@aol.comx
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Schaumburg Township Food Pantry Items Needed 
by Sue Patt 

 

  www.Schaumburgtownship.org 

As Pastor Erin said in her weekly news blast, the need is great and, in the very 
near future, will be even greater. I would ask everyone to get in the habit of 
bringing one or two items off the list regularly. Maybe bring an item, not every 

week, but maybe every other week or whatever your comfort level is. There are more and more 
new clients seeking assistance. Please pray about this and consider giving. Thank you. 

baby diapers – sizes 4, 5, 6, 7 
granola bars 
cake mix, frosting, brownie mix 
shelf-stable microwave meals 
fruit snacks 
peanut butter 
beans – canned and dry 
gluten-free pasta 
mayonnaise and other condiments 
jars of applesauce 
canned fruit – peaches and pineapple 
tomato sauce, tomato paste 

large canned soups 
chili and stew 
crackers 
snack size chips 
Pasta Roni and Rice A Roni 
Hamburger Helper 
cooking oil 
muffin mixes 
coffee – instant, ground, K-Cups 
personal care items – shampoo, soap, tooth-
paste, etc. 

Board of Stewardship 
by Will Damico 

 

On Sundays, when we gather at Prince of Peace, we do so as an act of worship (as well as to recon-
nect with friends). Have you ever thought about how portions of the service are individual acts of 
worship, many of which you can practice at home? For instance, you can read the Bible at home and 
sing hymns at home.  

There is one act of worship we do during the service, though, that I think has a special meaning only 
when done in church and that is putting our gifts in the offering plate. To me, it is made more special 
by doing it as a community and then seeing our combined acts of worship presented to God on the 
altar.  

The only thing is that, in the last 20 years or so, I only do that occasionally. Instead, I do the on-line 
giving set up to be done automatically. In fact, I have participated in promoting that as a good way to 
make one’s offerings and I certainly don’t advocate stopping doing that. 

So how do we reconcile this contradiction? My proposal is to put some kind of token into the offering 
plate that will represent the money given online. Right now, we are planning to make laminated in-
dex card-sized statements that we give online. I had thought about using coin-type tokens but the 
cost of having these made is prohibitively expensive unless someone knows a less expensive way to 
get this done. I would love to know about it. Also, if you have other ideas, please let us know at 
bdstewardship@princeofpeace.net 

http://www.Schaumburgtownship.org
mailto:bdstewardship@princeofpeace.net
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Adult Learning Opportunities 
(Meeting locations may change) 

 

Passages meets on the 1st & 3rd Thursday evenings at 6:30 p.m. Contact Karen Wagner at    
wagner@princeofpeace.net for questions. 
 

Men's Bible Study Group meets on Mondays at 7:00 p.m. in Room 213 and virtually. Contact 
Tom Pfeifer at jets820@comcast.net. 
 

Rebekah Circle - meets the 3rd Wednesday of the month at 1:30PM.  Please contact Pam John-
son with questions. 
 

Please contact the church office at 847/885-7010 for more information. 

Prince of Peace Mission Statement 
 

Love God – Follow Jesus – Invite All 

Second Saturday Date Night 
Summer Breeze Concert at the Schaumburg Municipal Center 

 

August 9 @ 6:00pm 
 

It was a beautiful night at Shravinia,aka, Summer Breeze Concert, in Schaumburg. The Illinois Brass 
Band was a lovely soundtrack to accompany the cicadas! We thought it was so nice, we're going to do 
it twice!!  

So, grab your chair, beverage and snacks and come back to the Village of Schaumburg 
Municipal Center for HAIR! This is not the 70's musical HAIR, it’s a high energy rock and roll cover 
band emulating the 80's! Put on some neon, big hair, concert t's and bandanas 
and rock out with your church friends!!!  

Concert is at 7pm, gathering on the lawn as early as 6pm. RSVP not required 
but helpful, via Realm, text 847-754-7657 or email jwilkinsx2@gmail.com.  

mailto:wagner@princeofpeace.net
mailto:jets820@comcast.net?subject=Men's%20Bible%20Study%20Group
mailto:pamjohnson30@earthlink.com?subject=Rebekah%20Circle
mailto:pamjohnson30@earthlink.com?subject=Rebekah%20Circle
mailto:jwilkinsx2@gmail.com


Prince of Peace Staff – Here to Serve! 

 Pastor Erin Clausen (she/her) 
 Director of Discipleship Karen Wagner (she/her) 
 Director of Music Scott Uddenberg (he/him) 
 Director of Youth Ministries Emily Uddenberg (she/her) 
 Organist Collin Crowl (he/him) 
  Preschool & Kindergarten Director Michelle Heberling (she/her) 
 Church Secretary Sonia DeLuca (she/her) 
 Volunteer Tidings Editor Beth Bogner (she/her) 

 

Upcoming Events 
 

August 17—Coffee with Council 

August 23—Diamondback 

September 4—Sip & Paint 

September 7—Sunday School begins 

November 1—Women’s Retreat 

November 1—Illusionist Bill Cook 

November 6—Sip & Paint 

November 16—Coffee with Council 

    

Worship Schedule:  
Sundays, 9:45am 

Sunday School, 9:00am, beginning in September 
 

Also available via Livestream on Facebook 
Prince of Peace Lutheran Church of Schaumburg 

Services posted on our YouTube channel after Livestream: 
Prince of Peace Lutheran Church Schaumburg 

Prince of Peace Office Hours: 9:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. Monday through Friday 
Phone: 847/885-7010     Preschool Phone: 847/885-7036 

Email:  church@princeofpeace.net     Web Page:  www.princeofpeace.net 
Editorial Note:  The September 2025 Tidings deadline is 

Monday, August 11, 2025 at Noon. 
 

If you would like to receive your monthly Tidings Newsletter via email, please 

submit your email address to the church office, 847-885-7010 or 
church.news@princeofpeace.net  

tidings@princeofpeace.net 

Prince of Peace Lutheran Church 
A Reconciling Congregation of the Evangelical Lutheran Church of America 

930 West Higgins Road 
Schaumburg, IL  60195 
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